
MVRC/ YARS 9 January 2023 Meeting 

Matteson Residence and Zoom  

Officers Present: President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ, Vice-President Bruce Muramoto KN6SYF, and 

Secretary Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG. 

Members attending at Explorit: Cameron Bannash KN6YYZ, Michael Griffith N7KHP, Don Priesler 

KM6JQE, and Bill Ragsdale K6KN. 

Members attending on Zoom: Darrell Horst KM6KFW and Tom Preston KQ6EO. 

Meeting opened by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ  at 1930 hours with self-intros all around. 

December meeting minutes approved after Bill Ragsdale K6KN motioned and Vice-President Bruce 

Muramoto seconded. 

December treasurer’s report approved after Don Priesler KM6JQE motioned and Vice-President Bruce 

Muramoto seconded. 

YARS/MVRC Treasurer’s Report: 

December 2023 

Beginning Balance – Dec. 1        $7,713.63 

Deposits 

   none 

  Total Deposits     0.00   $7,713.63 

Withdrawals   

   none 

  Total Withdrawals    0.00   $7,713.63 

Ending Balance – Dec. 31        $7,713.63 

Encumbrances  (pending checks)   400.00   $7,313.63 

Available Balance – Oct. 31 (ending balance less encumbrances)   $7,313.63 

Member Dues Paid: 

Pending Checks (issued but not yet deposited): 

1182 – BARK (DC Repeater Support) - $100 

1183 – David Hendrick N1PPP (Konocti – DC Repeater Support) - $100 

1184 – Explorit (Room Use Donation) - $200 

 



President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ gave a report on Field Day giving a description of the site and the 

point total as well as the breakdown how it was broken down. 

Standing in for the head of Cache Creek Ridge Ride Communications Rick Littlefield N6KLB, Secretary 

Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG gave a description of the ride, the date, and asked for volunteers. 

President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ announced that Cameron Bannash KN6YYZ would be our nomination 

for an ARRL scholarship award. 

A discussion about UCDARC’s status and future was discussed. 

Meeting adjourned approx. 2050 hrs. 

 

 


